
Citizen Corps Council of Lake County 
1303 N. Milwaukee Avenue 
Libertyville, Illinois 60048 

      

September 28, 2016 

Present: Rose Marie Domeny, Don Portzen, Tonya Balla, Lou Bruno, Lt. Matthew Burleson, 

Karen Ball, Dagney Yewell, Roger Wickersheim, Michael Schwartz, Howard Richards, Jeffrey 

Szczech, Scott Robertson, Mike Dacey, Bryan Nicholson. 

Meeting was called to order at 19:04 by Scott Robertson. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Welcome and introductions: 

Review of last meeting minutes: 

May 25, 2016 minutes were reviewed Motion to accept by Roger Wickersheim and seconded by 

Jeff Szczech. Motion carried 

CCCLC Website:  No Report-Absent.  

Fair Committee:  Michael Schwartz mentioned that he and Terry haven’t met yet to go over the 

final information. Michael stated that it was a great response and thanked all that participated 

this year. He also asked if any CERT had new members that joined, that came from our 

participation at the fair.  It was also stated that we would like to get an early start for 2017 Fair. 

Training: 

 Fremont CERT Class February 15, 2017 

 Mundelein CERT Class October 21-23, 2016 

 Waukegan next class has started  

 Rose Marie Domeny mentioned that FEMA is hosting a webinar on September 29, 2016 

from the hours of 1pm-2pm, with the topic of Preparing for Active Shooter. 

WRLR Radio Station 98.3: 

Lou mentioned that WRLR had their awards ceremony, and the following received various 

awards from the Radio Station; Fremont CERT, Terry Cox and Lou Bruno and other assisting 

with the Radio Broadcast. Lou thanked all that have made the show possible. Invitation was 

extended again to all groups that which to be on the air, or have upcoming events. 



Lou stated that Fremont CERT hosted the Railroad Safety program. He advised that it didn’t 

capture the general public attendance that much, but thanked those who attended. 

Fremont CERT will be participating with the Countryside Fire Department Open House, and 

Grayslake Fire Department Open House.  

Unfinished:      None. 

New Business:   

Announcements:   Terry Cox sent information regarding the Lake County First Responder Day 

being held at Kemper Lakes Golf Course on October 10, 2016. 

Scott Robertson mentioned that the Health Department is still willing to assist CERT groups, and 

should you have a need to contact him. It was also stated that if your Team would like to host a 

throughput exercise to please contact Scott to schedule an event date. 

Good of the Order:  None mentioned 

 

Training:      None Scheduled 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:23PM. 

 

Submitted by; 

____________________ 
Michael R. Jackson  
CCCLC Secretary 
 


